Johnson, Nick M

From: Anne Westman

Sent: Monday, October 12, 2020 5:20 PM

To:Johnson, Nick MSubject:PL202000175

Dear Mr Johnson,

We are David and Anne Westman 10712 Garden Circle. We live just north and east of the Verizon building. This anonymous building has been a noise irritant for years. Two weeks ago we received the notice for expansion of the building which is unconscionable for the neighborhood it is located in. We are dismayed to find another letter about another public hearing in our mailbox.

We object to the cell tower with **5G** cell antennas sprouting in our neighborhood. It is inappropriate to have this so close to the residential area. The aesthetics are terrible. Of course the discourse on possible health hazards is of great concern for our future.

We request that this be denied.

Thank you for your attention to our concerns.

Anne and David Westman

Johnson, Nick M

From: Julie Matthews

Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 12:01 PM

To: Johnson, Nick M

Subject: FW: Case # PL2020-175- Verizon Wireless

From: Julie K. Matthews

Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 10:34 AM
To: Julie Matthews
Subject: Case # PL2020-175- Verizon Wireless

Hi-

I live in the townhouse directly across the street from the Verizon building on Bush Lake Road.

When the Verizon was first built – residents – complained to the city due to the noise from fans running constantly from the building. The fan noise was loud --sounded like an airplane propeller. This has improved – thank you --but still is heard during the wintertime.

But in regards to the cell tower proposal – I oppose to have this structure built. There are numerous reports that cell towers generate RF Waves – and the RF Waves are unsafe for the health of those constantly exposed to the waves which would be for those living in the area.

Julie Matthews

This email message is intended for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential or privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy and delete all copies of the original message.

Johnson, Nick M

From: Sue Bloom

Sent: Wednesday, October 21, 2020 2:15 PM

To: Johnson, Nick M

Subject: Verizon Wireless LLC Case file number PL2020-175

Dear Nick and Bloomington Planning Commission,

This e-mail is to express my views and objection to Verizon Wireless of their building of a 30-foot tower and small cell antennas at their existing offices and cooling tower station on Old Sakopee and Bush Lake Roads in Bloomington, MN.

I am a property owner at Highland Villas across the street from the Verizon facility, and I am very concerned about what kind of wave frequency emissions will come out of this tower? What type of physical harm will these waves cause the vast residential population in the area? What are the legal safe distance and frequency standards for these towers? Will it add more noise to the already existing and ongoing noise this facility puts out? These towers are quite unsightly and as a property owner this tower will affect our property values and deter incoming home buyers from purchasing homes in our vicinity.

Would you want one of these towers next to you and your family on your street, block or neighborhood?

Thank you, Sue Bloom 10926 Oregon Ave So Bloomington, MN 55438

Johnson, Nick M

From: Jean Moss

Sent: Thursday, October 22, 2020 11:53 AM

To: Johnson, Nick M

Subject: PL2020-175. Verizon Wireless Tower

To Mr. Johnson and the Planning Commission:

I am writing to oppose the construction of a tower at the property at 10801 Bush Lake Road.

I live in the townhouse complex of 88 homes immediately west of this property. The concerns we have are about the safety of the radio frequencies emitted by this tower. What is the impact on our health living across the street from this tower? Are there going to be additional towers added here in the future? Will this tower be monitored for safety emission limits in the future? The frequency waves cannot be good for humans, birds, insects, bees, and wildlife in the vicinity.

I hope you will consider our health and not approve this tower installation.

Jean Moss 10950 Highland Road Bloomington MN 55438

P.S. I live across the street and have not been notified of the expansion plans nor the tower addition. I am impacted by the sounds of the generators, ventilation systems, and frequency emissions yet because I live 525 feet from the property I am not notified. Please amend the notification circle beyond 500 feet. I can certainly hear all the noise and be affected by this facility's expansion!!

Johnson, Nick M

From: Donna K. Thoele

Sent: Thursday, October 8, 2020 8:21 AM

To:Johnson, Nick M; PlanningSubject:Oppose Verizon Expansion

Good morning Mr. Johnson-

In regard to the planning proposal for Verizon on Bush Lake Rd, I am **strongly opposing** it.

The situation is bad as it is, constant noise and activity. It can not...increase. I am adamantly opposing the expansion.

Not only the noise level but the depreciation with my home value and all the homeowners in the area.

ABSOLUTLEY NO EXPANSION FOR VERIZON.

Donna K. Thoele